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SUMMARY


In today’s world of technology computers depreciate at a rapid pace. In order to stimulate the economy companies prefer accelerated depreciation by replacing “obsolete” equipment as soon as possible.  Under current rules computer equipment must be depreciated over five years. However, many companies (particularly the printing industry) argue that they replace computer equipment before five years and believe the tax code should reflect their interests. In particular, they argue that a neutral and fair tax code should more closely reflect the manufacturing life of computer equipment.  Shortening the depreciation schedule would also reduce manufacturing costs for many companies, allowing them to create more jobs. The main argument against shortening the period of computer depreciation, and changing the tax code, is that it would is that it would cost the Treasury Department billions of dollars in lost revenue.  In addition, other industries are competing for attention to change their depreciation schedules, leaving some (especially former House Ways and Means chair and former Rep. Bill Archer) to prefer comprehensive reform of depreciation rules rather than an industry specific change.

